GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 12TH JUNE
AT 7.50PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr  Derek Price (Chairman)
                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins (Vice Chairman)
                              Mr David Edlin                              
                              Mr Eric Hoole                              

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Andrew Jones
In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

N

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Derek Price took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting especially David Edlin who was attending his first meeting
     DP requested the  Clerk to write to all former members of the Council 
     thanking them for all their hard work over the years.                                   MH
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     None
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 1st May were approved
subject to the following amendments:-

3) Minutes of the last meeting : the numbering of the agenda items 

    to be revised 
7) Glasbury School: the final sentence to be reworded as follows 
     “ Following emergency representations the moratorium had been 

     lifted . It was noted that the present acting head would be 

     leaving at the end of  the Summer Term and that Miriam Knight had 

     now retired”

5) Presentation by Mr John Cook etc

     Paragraph 5 to be amended as follows:

     Line 1 should refer to Cwmyporth rather than Cwmyfedwen

     Line 6 Huw is a paid employee of BBNP

     4) Matters Arising
              11) Notice Board in Glasbury

              RJ reported that the maximum possible size for the notice board was 

              900 x 900 and it was agreed that he should obtain a quote from Jimmy      RJ

              Smith 

              Glasbury School

              It was noted that there were two candidates for the vacant headship and 

              that interviews would be held shortly.

              AJ reported that pupil numbers were currently 22 but that this was 

              likely to fall to 10/12 come the Autumn term with further reductions 

              possible. GH confirmed that PCC were under an obligation to provide 

              transport to the nearest alternative school in the event that Glasbury 

              school had to close prematurely. However PCC’s transport policy was 

              in the process of being changed  and the location of the alternative 
              school would now depend on the location of the pupil’s home rather 
              than the school they had attended. This would mean that secondary 
              school pupils from the Llangorse catchment area would be bussed to 
              Brecon rather than Gwernyfed.   

              Once Glasbury Scool closed it was unclear whether the land would 

              revert to the original benefactor or the local Diocese.


     5) Co-option of new Councillors             
          MH reported that a James Evans from Velindre had shown an interest 

          in joining the Council and it was agreed that he should be invited to the          MH

          next meeting.

     6)  Planning Matters 
(i) The Orchard,Three Cocks – proposed erection of two local 

           needs homes
           There were no objections to this proposal
(ii) 6 Black Mountain View – applition for retrospective planning permission for detached garage.
                         There were no objections to this proposal
(iii) Primrose Farm, Velindre –proposed construction of 

          conservatory
                         GH left the room whilst this item was discussed
                         As there was no one present with any local knowledge of the area 

                         it was felt inappropriate to comment on the application. 
7)  Literature and Information Received 

(i) One Voice Wales – 2012 Conference & AGM
Noted
                (ii)      Dyfed Powys Police – Neighbourhood Policing Report
                           Noted 

(iii)       One Voice Wales – Brecon & Radnor Committee AGM 
                            Noted
(iv) PCC – Election to Standards Committee

There was a vacancy and PCC were seeking nominations for a 

representative from Brecknockshire

(v) PCC- Proposal to introduce Local Growth Zones.
Noted

(vi) Felindre Focus
A request had been received for a grant of £100 towards the 

running costs of this publication. DP undertook to deal with this 

matter                                                                                                    DP 
  8)  Financial Matters

       The Clerks fees and expenses for May amounting to £119.20 were
        approved
        New Millenium’s invoice in the sum of £123.50 for managing the 

        website was approved.

  9)  County Councillor’s Report
             GH reported that the Shires Independent Group had now taken control of 
             PCC and that as a result he was no longer in the Cabinet. However, he had 

             been elected to the Board of BBNP and was on the planning committee.
10)   AOB 
RJ drew attention to the chaos that had ensued following the torrential rain 
on the last Friday of the Hay Festival. The car parks adjacent to the main 
arena had been closed and the relief car parks at Gwernyfed School and 
Clyro Court were soon full. As a result cars had been parked right along 
the B4350 blocking access to many of the side roads making them 

impassable to emergency vehicles. MH was asked to establish what 

contingency plans the Festival Organizers/Police/Highways Authority         MH

had for next year’s Festival. 

Whilst the introduction of new steps and a ramp to the footpath opposite  
St Peters Church was to be welcomed it was felt that they far too steep.

It was noted that as a result of the road widening at Dan y Lan the drains 

were no longer able to cope with the increased volume of water and that

             the excess water was now flowing across the A438

GH undertook to raise both matters with the Area Manager of the                 GH
Boughrood Depot -  Brian Price) 
           11)     Date of next meeting
                     Tuesday 3rd July at 7.30pm in Velindre Village Hall

              There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.35pm     
